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Des Moines Business Record

c/o Jason Swanson

100 4th Street

Des Moines, IA

Dear Mr. Swanson, 

For three years, I have worked on a daily basis with Susan Heathcote in my professional capacity as her director.  More precisely, I have learned from Susan for three years and witnessed her character, knowledge, perspective, and-yes- influence over the direction of the debate over clean water and her influence and respect among all stakeholders—whether fellow not for profits, business and industry, government or academia.

Susan has applied her knowledge and expertise to influence the direction and outcome of policy debates. On many issues, the public might not know of her work-- such as on the successful bi-partisan efforts to solve agricultural drainage well problems, the 2002 livestock bill, or soil conservation efforts.  She has consistently been a leader in advocacy for water monitoring, including being one of the prime movers behind the IOWATER successful monitoring program.  Others know of her independent advocacy as a gubernatorial appointee to the Environmental Protection Commission, where due to a lawsuit on environmental problems that went up the Iowa Supreme Court, her independence was challenged by some interest groups, but recognized by the Court in a ruling in favor of environmental rules. 

Susan is a mentor. Susan is a teacher. I have rarely met an individual in my 40 years of working in government and the not for profit sectors whose influence is achieved through an emphasis on sharing information and experience.  

In 2005, CityView described Susan in their “People Making a Difference’.  The author characterized Susan as   “a different breed of activist”… “deeply committed to IEC’s positive agenda”  and  having an agenda only…”to give citizens and policymakers tangible options, instead of …empty, negative rhetoric.”   Later, in the article is the statement that making progress on water quality can be intimidating, facing pessimists and doubters. This remains true to today.  Each day, she welcomes the challenge to overcome the status quo.

In 2012, Susan received a national award for her work on the Mississippi River --   In being named a ‘river hero’ by the national River Network, it was written: “Throughout her career advocating for water quality in Iowa, Susan Heathcote has amassed an impressive list of accomplishments in a state where success is hardly a foregone conclusion.” The latter is an understatement.  
In the not for profit sector, we are guided by a mission and vision. Consistent of why the Council exists, Susan Heathcote’s   translates into making a difference. 

Ralph Rosenberg

Executive Director   
